
    Wednesday, Dec. 12, 2018              www.lamorindaweekly.com           925-377-0977              LAMORINDA WEEKLY          Page:   A9 

In support of block 
schedule

The schedule change that oc-
curred in my school has completely 
changed the experience of high 
school. I believe all high schools 
should adopt the block scheduling. 
It has helped me have more time to 
do my homework. I am a football 
player who would have practice for 
almost 3 hours and then I would go 
to weights for another 45 minutes. 
I would get home by 7 p.m. each 
day however with block schedul-
ing I easily fi nished my homework 
that would be due the next day. I am 
also able to fi nish homework early 
and I can be ahead in school with 
that. There’s also academy which 
is a genius idea. It allows students 
who have missed school days due 
to sickness or other important mat-
ters to be able to take missed tests 
or learn material they missed. 
Academy also allows kids to take 
a break from constantly listening to 
lectures and allowing for people to 
meet and talk with friends. It also 
lessens the weight of backpacks for 
everyone. Imagine having to carry 
around a bunch of textbooks, note-
books, and a computer around. With 
block scheduling, you only have to 
bring some books for a couple of 
classes. Many students say that the 
worst day of the week is Monday. 
People hate Mondays in general but 
with block scheduling Mondays are 
even worse. That’s because Mon-
days are like old school days where 
all the classes are on one day. Peo-

ple hate Mondays because people 
don’t like the old school days. 
Block scheduling may be down-
graded by some teachers however 
this actually helps the learning 
process for kids. Kids can’t take in 
different types of information all 
in one sitting. With block schedul-
ing, kids are able to learn all the 
subjects more effi ciently. Another 
great aspect of block scheduling is 
that on Thursdays and Tuesdays, 
kids with no 7th periods are able to 
leave school at lunch. They can go 
out to lunch or go home and rest be-
fore practice. Block scheduling has 
nothing but benefi ts and, I believe, 
all students should be able to have 
block scheduling. 
Jake Leuteneker
Moraga

Gas pipeline safety

Lafayette’s City Council and City 
staff have historically done an 
excellent job of representing and 
serving its citizens, and for that we 
should all be thankful. I fi nd it dif-
fi cult to understand, however, why 
Council and Staff have historically 
ignored the high-pressure gas pipe-
lines that line our trails and traverse 
our neighborhoods.
 Residents reported exposed 
pipeline along the Lafayette-Mor-
aga Trail and Beechwood Drive 
to the City decades ago. Only af-
ter hundreds of Lafayette citizens 
raised the red fl ag of safety did 
PG&E begin the work of installing 
newer and deeper pipeline in that 

area, as evidenced by current con-
struction. And just this fall, PG&E 
fi nally installed new cathodic 
protection stations and legally-re-
quired gas signage. 
 Unfortunately, the City contin-
ues to battle its own residents by 
defending a lawsuit around tree 
removal on pipelines. Why aren’t 
City offi cials demanding inspec-

tion of 70-year old, untested pipe-
lines? Or addressing the 27 gas dig-
in accidents the last two years? And 
why is a lawsuit demanding the 
City do its legally-obligated duties 
being defended so fi ercely when 
tree removal on pipelines will do 
nothing to make us safer? 
 My sincerest wish is that the 
new City Council members join 

Councilmember Anderson who 
suggested on Sept 10th that the 
$530,000 tree payment be returned. 
It should instead be applied to iden-
tify and implement pipeline safety 
concerns in our community, and 
our new Mayor should help make 
this happen in 2019.
Michael Dawson
Lafayette
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Opinions in Letters to the Editor are the express views of the writer and not necessarily 
those of the Lamorinda Weekly. All published letters will include the writer’s name and 
city/town of  residence -- we will only accept letters from those who live in, or own a 
business in, the communities comprising Lamorinda (please give us your phone number 
for verifi cation purposes only). Letters should be 350 words or less; letters of up to 500 
words will be accepted on a space-available basis.  Visit www.lamorindaweekly.com for 
submission guidelines. Email: letters@lamorindaweekly.com; Regular mail: Lamorinda 
Weekly, P.O.Box 6133, Moraga, CA 94570

Moraga Farmers’ Market 

The Moraga Farmers’ Market extends our 
deepest gratitude to the Bruzzone Family for 
graciously hosting the market for 20 years!  

Sundays, 9am-1pm 

Year round, rain or shine! 

@moragafarmersmarket 

a Farmers’ Market

hosting the market
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VOLUNTEER
DRIVERS ...the Gift That Keeps On Giving

Would you like to make a difference?  
Would you enjoy the appreciation of your peers and older adults?  
Are you age 25 to 75 and in good health?  
Consider becoming a volunteer driver for the Lamorinda Spirit 
for 4 hours every week or two.  Phone the Program Manager 
at 284-5546 for more information.  Training is provided.  
Your Class C California Driver’s License and a good driving record 
are all you need.  Rides are available for Lamorinda residents age 
60 + by calling our Dispatch team at 283-3534.
 

Sherrie B. Perlstein

When Experience Counts and Results Matter

Realtor®
925.766.3030
Sherrie@OrindaHome.com
OrindaHome.com
DRE 00925213

51 Moraga Way, Orinda, CA 94563   |        Follow me @ Facebook.com/SherriePerlstein

at 51 Moraga Way, Suite 1, in Orinda right next to Peet’s Coffee. 

you in any way we can.

!

For a confidential FREE Market Analysis and Opinion 
of Value of your home, call  Sherrie at 925.766.3030.

  

When Experience Counts and Results Matter

Community hall renamed
... continued from Page A3
 “Under incredibly complex and 
challenging circumstances – specif-
ically around funding and sustain-
ability – Don led the way, not only 
serving as the fi nancial architect 
but also ensuring that the library 
would be successful for genera-
tions to come,” said Burks.
 LLLCF President Victoria De-
Moss spoke of Tatzin’s “funding 
genius” and said that it was her dis-
tinct honor to recognize Tatzin for 
his extraordinary vision and ongo-
ing leadership of the library.

 Tatzin said that he was hum-
bled by the honor and credited the 
hard work of many who made it 
possible.
 To future users of the build-
ing Tatzin suggested, “Gain per-
sonal rewards by what you do for 
the community, act with fairness, 
transparency and openness, create 
rapid evolutionary change, think 
differently, spread credit widely, 
learn from criticism and remember 
that public service is just that.”

Rodent Proofi ngRodent Proofi ng
Learn about Honest Rodent Proofi ng’s 
industry-leading 4-step process to get 

rid of rats, mice and other rodents.   
GUARANTEED

FREE In-Home Inspection, 
Mention Lamorinda Weekly for a 10% discount

Call 925-433-3988

GUARANTEED

www.honestrodentproofi ng.com
Servicing the Bay Area to Sacramento




